Minutes for the LDC meeting on September 22nd 2015 at St Olaves Hotel, 7pm 
1. Apologies – Ian Mills, Clive Pidgeon, Alister Green, Robert McKenna
In attendance:
Committee Members – Ian Stuckey, Hedley Saunders, Iain Mackenzie, Martin Buckle, Richard Kerr, Malcolm Prideaux, Bruce Pearson, Timothy Hodges, David Lee.
Lay Secretary – Will Newport
Observers – Oksana Molodyka, Richard Michael, Adam Lane, Paul Hudson, Andrew Rochester, Robert Mew

2. Minutes of the last meeting – Signed as a true copy by Martin Buckle.

3. Matters ongoing and arising
a. Audits – These are now all updated and on the website.
RM – Who is monitoring that audits are done now?
IS – Audits are no longer required by the LAT but CQC do require an audit to be completed by all dentists and staff.
b. Improving engagement/ communication with our electorate 
The website is now up and running and Will Newport was thanked for doing an excellent job.
c. CPD Event
· TH to send out flyer for the CPD event with the election nomination letters.
· TH to email Aiston Tucker to ask for help advertising the CPD event.

Discussion about next CPD event and considered CQC as a viable topic. Discussed that CQC would be a harder topic to persuade associates to attend so we would need to make it clear that it is important and relevant to all dentists.
WN suggested making it a larger event involving all SW LDCs and including the GDC and LAT.
Decided that we would continue the discussion by email.

4. Correspondence
a. Has there been a reply from letter to COPDEND? – A response was received and circulated among the committee. In summary it explained that the national recruitment process is not going to change because of the need to comply with employment and equality legislation.

5. Reports from:
LDN – Attended by MP
· The minutes of the last meeting were covered and only action point 7 had been actioned. The rest are being carried over.
· The following notes are an abbreviation of the various points discussed.
· AH explained that the new team were settling in and he was looking for consistency of standards across the patch. There would be 2 LDNs and PHW would Chair both.
· Health watch gave the group some feedback from patients. Mostly good, just a concern about a long wait in some places for orthodontic treatment. There is a comment section on their website which is moderated, JC queried if it was duplicating NHS Choices. AH asked that practices would keep their details up to date on the NHS Choices site as this had been raised by "Which".
· There were reports on Oral Health initiatives in Devon and Cornwall which are limited by lack of funding.
· PHW reported on the Commissioning guides which he thought would be published in the autumn.
· PHW reported on the Oral surgery care pathways and progress with the MCN
· The Orthodontic Needs Assessment Rory was mentioned but not discussed. New contracts and re commissioning would take time and there would be extension of the current arrangements to allow a smooth transition.
· A consistent approach to commissioning would be taken across the whole SW and the balance between primary and secondary care considered. Quality, skill and price will be the main drivers rather than the site of the service.
· MM was not available to present the ortho GA paper.
· Mapping is being, carried out for the Special Care Services.
· AH reported on the Dental Assurance Framework and flagging up of outliers. The recent NHSBSA audit of 28 day recall was raised as an example. 15 in the SW had letters.
· PHW reported on progress with a Restorative MCN and the meeting learned of the forthcoming retirement of AGV in January.
· There have been problems with the re commissioning of the OOH service, assurances were given that there would be no gap in the service during the process of finding a new bidder.
· PHW briefly reviewed the LPN work plan and there was a concern raised about ensuring dental services in the proposed new towns in Devon.
· Dates of future meetings were announced as Friday 30th October, Friday 29th January 2016 and Friday 29th April 2016.

· MB to write to Ann James about the LDC concerns regarding the lack of restorative consultant services in the Southwest.
· MB to also write to PHW expressing our concern regarding the above and that this needs to be given sufficient time at the LDN meetings.

PAG – Attended by AG who was unable to attend this evening. TH read his report below.
· Venue: Saltash 17/09/15 2pm
· Agenda: 56 individuals were on the agenda
· Area covered: Devon and Cornwall and extends in South Gloucester
· Action Tracker:	Tracker system works very well where an individual case has a form created which traces the case until the end outcome.  This ensures that all aspects of the case are discussed and also ensures the group revisits each case until the end outcome is reached.
· GDC pilot: There were no GDC pilot cases even though the PAG felt some of the GDC cases should have been dealt with locally.
· Other Matters: I was very vocal in promoting the LDC website.  Can I comment that the new website is excellent and very easy to use.  My compliments to Will Newport
BP – given that that there are 56 individuals being discussed at PAG, not enough of these go to PASS.
IS – the issue is that PASS is only available to Devon dentists and the dentists have to choose to go to PASS.
BP – we need to promote PASS more on the website.

GDPC – no meeting

PASS – no further developments

Joint meeting between Devon and Cornwall LDCs – to be held on 23rd September

Managed Orthodontic Network
· Orthodontic contracts expire at the end of this year.
· They are all retendering for their contracts.
· Dental Public Health have made conclusions about orthodontic treatment needs which contradict the waiting lists that several practices have and there is great concern that the statistics they are using are inaccurate.

6. Any other business
a. Adam Lane query regarding levy his practice are charging. He works in a Cullompton practice which has been recently bought by a corporate. They have started charging n extra LDC fee on top of what is on his schedule.
[bookmark: _GoBack]We advised Adam that he should only be paying 0.15% of his superannuable earnings and that he should and is entitled to discuss it directly with the BSA.
Offered that we would be happy to write to his practice if needed.

b. We have had a practice ask us to advertise job vacancies.
· Agreed to initially allow adverts looking for associates to be placed on the website for free but we will monitor it and start charging if it becomes onerous.

c. Discussed advertising for Peninsula Dental School Courses and agreed that there would be a £100 charge to have a link placed in a tab on the website. We would not put up advertising banners on the home page for them however.

d. Clive Pidgeon had by email suggested having the TMJ advice sheets available on the website. Agreed to have a link to a webpage for them on our site.

e. MB thanked Paul Hudson for his 30 years of support and hard work for the LDC and presented him with a gift.


Next Meeting 8th December

Meeting Closed at 9:45pm.




